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October 10, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that, if enacted, will designate a new urban center in the downtown core of the City of Kirkland and amend the Countywide Planning Policies to add the urban center to the Urban Growth Boundary map.
The success of downtown Kirkland is the result of a 30-year commitment to promote high density mixed use development in and around the historic downtown.  Designation as an urban center will allow for greater connectivity between the downtown area and the region. This designation will also allow for the leveraging of state and regional transportation funds to create new pedestrian, bike, and transit connections between the planned Bus Rapid Transit station and downtown. The Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC) discussed this issue at its meeting on July 24, 2019, unanimously approving GMPC Motion 19-1 designating the Kirkland urban center on September 25, 2019.  
This proposed ordinance enables integration of the King County Strategic Plan goals by recognizing the role of land use planning in shaping environmentally sustainable and economically viable future for all people in King County. As a member of the GMPC, the County’s fosters the ethic of working together for “One King County” by actively participating in regional organizations and defining King County’s role in regional issues.

Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance. This important legislation will help continue the work of King County to focus growth in urban centers where development can best be served by public transit.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Lauren Smith, Director of Regional Planning, Performance, Strategy, and Budget Office at 206-263-9606.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget


Lauren Smith, Director of Regional Planning, PSB
